SMALLEY RICHARDSON ENDOWED PRIMARY SCHOOL

PTFA Meeting

Held on Tuesday 31st January 2012 at 7.00 pm
1.
Present

Jayne Aldred (Joint Chair), Rachel Bacon (Joint Chair), Lynne Hand (Secretary), Julia Goodliffe (Treasurer), Sue McCormick, Fiona Lambourn, Caroline Trivett, Heather Buckley, Michelle Hicklin, Suzanne Pancisi, Diane Watson, Clare Rhodes, Matt Crawford.
2.
Apologies

Michelle Eley, Claire Whitfield, Brigitte Barnes, Lorna Taylor, Jodie Slater, Annette Meek, Rachel Watson, Clare Cox, Danielle Barnes, Kate Mason. 
3.
Minutes of Previous Meeting


These were accepted as a true record by all present.

4.
Matters Arising from Previous Minutes


None.
5.
Correspondence


None reported.
6.
Treasurer’s Report/Update

The Treasurer advised that the following income had been received –

Christmas Fayre – £1290.20, School Calendar sales – £915.00, Christmas Concert raffles – £417.00, Christmas Discos – £330.00 and Carol Singing (Asda & Tesco) – £239.50.



Available to spend as of 31/01/2012 – £3,626.43.


£400 of sponsorship money for the calendar had also been received.  Two sponsorship payments are still outstanding and it was agreed that these should be followed up in writing with the businesses concerned.  Rachel to action.

7.
Fund Raising
Easter Art Event
It was suggested that another Art Event should be held, following on from the success of this last year.  A number of options were discussed – these included painting ceramic coasters and T shirts – however, a decision was taken to repeat the canvases which were painted last year.

175 canvases are to be ordered – Jayne to action.  The event will be held on Friday 30th March at 3.00pm.  Refreshments and cakes will be on sale and an Easter Egg raffle will be held.

Other Fundraising 

There were two suggestions for a sponsored event – firstly Matchbox Filling, with the children being sponsored for the maximum number of items they can fit inside a matchbox. Prizes could also be offered for the most items per class.  The second suggestion was for an Olympics themed event.  Matt agreed to discuss the best option with staff and then advise the PTFA accordingly.  It was proposed that the event could be held in the Summer Term before the Diamond Jubilee holiday.
Summer Fayre
There had been a proposal for the Summer Fayre to be linked with Smalley Tennis Club and Stainsby Hall Cricket Club under a “Let’s Celebrate” theme.  Mrs Walker had also written to the School suggesting that the event could tie in with a month of celebration within Smalley village during May 2012.  The idea of old fashioned games taking place during the Fayre had been suggested.

It was felt that linking the event with the village celebrations could secure more community support and better attendance – this may also offer the possibility of attracting grant funding.  

There was a discussion as to whether holding the Fayre in May would be logistically difficult –due to SATS, PGL and other commitments, and as to whether fundraising for school may be limited if other community groups were also involved.

It was finally agreed that the Fayre will be held on Saturday 26th May – further details to be discussed at the next PTFA meeting.

8.
Allocation of Funds

The following requests were agreed –

(i)  Text messaging service (annual charge for unlimited messages) – £500
(ii)  Reading books – new books to replenish stocks in KS1, scheme to identify children’s

reading levels in KS2, with potential for some new books to refresh stocks - £1,000
(iii) Easi Speak voice recorders – £150
(iv) PTFA stamp for reading books – £10 (approx)
Two further requests were agreed in principle –
(i)  Greenhouse & gardening items (Mrs Rhodes) – £200 (to be confirmed)

(ii) Maths Resources (Mrs Boyles) – £400 (to be confirmed)

9.
Any Other Business
Rachel confirmed that she had applied for a grant from Derbyshire Community Foundation for new Reception playground equipment.

The Year 6 Leavers Party was discussed – Matt agreed to text Year 6 parents to ask for support in arranging this event.
The level of music at the Christmas Disco was also discussed as there had been some comments regarding this being too loud – it was agreed that this would be followed up with the DJ when booking the next disco.
10.
Date of Next Meeting


Wednesday 7th March at 7.00 pm.
